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From Your President 
 
WOW!  What a beginning to a brand new year. The BSC 

members really know how to get things started. First of 

all, there was great attendance at the first business 

meeting and a lot of ideas and discussions were presented, 

it was great. Then the Re-up party began, there was a lot 

of fun & laughter meeting with new and old members. I found 

it very interesting listening to some of the old stories 

about the BSC.  Also, all the costumes and laughter created 

a great party, what a night of fellowship.  It was great to 

see all the members working so hard to make the evening a 

happy moment for all. Thanks all of you for your hard work 

and dedication, you are a great asset to your club.  I feel 

so lucky to be a part of this organization.  It has been a 

great experience and I am looking forward to working for 

you and with you to make our club the very best. Please let 

me know if you have any ideas that might be of interest to 

the club.  You always have my ear. 

 

Ronnie Gregory 
Email:  windmill@triad.rr.com  
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Our club i
 

cit out! 

urlingtonshagclub.com 
s now on line.  Comments are welcome! 

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/


Burlington Shag Club Committees For 2003 
Entertainment  Golf Tournament  Membership  Nomination  

Nita Wilson – Chairperson Steve Mahone – Chairperson Kent Bradsher - Chairperson Bob Maccia - Chairperson 
Steve Stearns  Vicki Lewis  
Linda Maccia  Johnnie Ellington  
Judy Smith  Denise Upchurch  
Ron Wilkerson  Chuck Upchurch  
Okie Fogleman  Carol Pettigrew  
Trish Maness  Steve Pettigrew  
Carol Oliver    

Telephone DJ Hall of Fame Newsletter/Internet 
Butch Dowd – Chairperson Kim Caldwell - Chairperson Dotty Whaley - Chairperson Clint & Angie Sharpe 
Peggy Childress Zane Gibbs 5 volunteers Mary Gregory 
Ellen Dodson    
Earlene Hayes    

50/50’s Benefit Sunshine  
Jesse Justice Al Fogleman Angie Sharpe  
 
Jan. Meeting Minutes 
 
Ronnie Gregory, President opened the meeting with the introduction of the new officers and Committee Chairpersons. 
 
Treasurers Report      The Christmas Party netted  $1965. 
 Balance is $3421.14 
 
A motion was made to divide the proceeds from the Christmas Party in ways…a third of the money going to: Meals on Wheels, 
Special Olympics and the remainder to the club. 
The motion was defeated. 
 
The Christmas Cheer family received $760 $525 of which was raised by the yard sale and the remainder from donations.  Over 
160 food items was also collected for the family at the Christmas party.  It was so noted that none of the funds were taken from the 
club treasury. 
 
Deadline date for SOS cards is Feb. 14th 

 

Steve McHone announced the dates of the 2003 golf tournaments:  The Fun Golf Tournament will be May 24; Special Olympics 
will be Oct. 11 both will be held at Shamrock Golf Course 
 
Dancing at the Mall 
              Unlike previous years, this year the club will be dancing at the mall for Meals on Wheels at their 30th Anniversary party 
on Feb. 1 from 12 to 1:30.  Gerry Holland will DJ. 
 
Save these dates:  Meet the Area Shag Club Party June 14th 
       Christmas Party Dec. 13th. 
It was decided the Meet the Area Shag Club party and the Christmas Party would be held at the Ramada in one of several rooms 
(to be announced later).   
 
Next meeting Feb.14th. 
 
Those Present at the meeting: 
Sheila Bishop Rob Black Fran Bowkowski  Colon Bradsher  Kent Bradsher Kimberley Caldwell 
Beth Canada Eddie Canada Allen Chavis  Peggy Childress  Roy Childress Ellen Dodson 
Butch Dowd Jonnie Ellington Al Foglemann  Cookie Fogleman  Okie Fogleman Zane Gibbs 
Sharon Gilmore  Mary Gregory Ronnie Gregory  Carl Hansen  Peg Hansen Earlene Hays 
Mike Hays Betty Honeycutt Judy Hunt  Lisa Jarrell  Gail Jordan Larry Jordan 
Jesse Justice Lynda Justice Vickie Lewis  Bob Maccia  Linda Maccia Trish Manness 
Marion Martin Pam McHone Steve McHone  Dennis Milton  Carol Oakley David Oakley  
Carol Pettigrew Steve Pettigrew Ron Russ  Sharon Russ   Clint Sharpe Angie Sharpe 
Brenda Smith Judy Smith  Philip Smith  Steven Stearns  Gerri Swain Evelyn Turner  
Rick Turner Chuck Upchurch Dennis Upchurch  Hugh Walker  Sheila Walker Debbie Wall 
Buddy Whaley Dotty Whaley Ron Wilkerson  Jane Williamson  Ken Williamson Nita Wilson  
Richard Winningham 



 
February March 

3   Betty Vaughn 3   Jonnie Ellington 
4   Mike Gumula 3   Ann Bare 
6   Dawn Layman 7   Ron Russ 
6   Terry Overby 10  Pat Gumula 
6   Karen Overman 11  Cookie Fogleman 
11  Ron W ilkerson 11  Steve Pettigrew 
12  Kent Bradsher 13  Kim Caldwell 
12  Sandra Hinton 16  Okie Fogleman 
15  Bob Diffenderfer 17  Nita W ilson 
15  Van Poteat 20  Jimmy Hall 
24  Dwight Barnette 20  Peg Hansen 
 20  Jimmy Hall 
 21  Mary Gregory 
 21  Ronnie Price 
 23  Ron Smith 
 26  Pam Hall 
 28  Fran Bowkowski 
 30  Carl Hansen 
  

 

 
GET WELL SOON!!! 

 
Dotty Whaley has been very ill over the 

past few weeks with bronchitis. 
 

Mary Ann Lynch had her tonsils 
removed in early January. 

 
Nita Wilson has not been feeling well. 

 
Our thought and prayers are 
with all of you for a fast and 

speedy recovery! 
 

 

 
Congrats! 

Jimmy 
Bare has a 
new grand-
baby girl! 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 Violet Cole, Sandra Hinton, Henry Kahan
Harry Wade, John & Loretta Ramos, B

Black, Fran Bowkowski, Kathy Greeson
Lamb, Jeff Landrum, Marion Martin, Br

Gene & Donna Swift, Wa
 

 
 
, George & Janice McSherry, Janet Melvin,
axter Sellars, Bill Flack, Pat Berry, Rob 
, Betty Heavner, Ronald Jefferies, Dianne 
uce Mattison, Carol Oliver, Philip Snead, 
yne Thompson, Bill Inge. 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DJ List 

February March 
 
  1--------- Gerry “Strawhat” Holland – 
Shagging at the Colonial Mall to promote 
MOW 
 
 7 --------- “Rockin” Ron Russ 
 
14 -------- “Fast” Eddie Thompson 
                  MOW Benefit Pre-Party 
 
21 -------- Bobby Snyder 
 
28 -------- Rick Turner 
 

 
 7 --------- Roy ”ShagDaddy” Childress 
 
14 -------- Tommy Amburn  
 
21 -------- Hugh Walker 
 
28 -------- Doogie Padrick 
 

 

February 14,2003
Friday Night 

 
Master’s Lounge 

8:00 P.M. Business 
meeting & Birthday Night

 
DJ –“Fast” Eddie 

Thompson 

 
Look for 
 

           
Night in March!

 
Call Nita Wilson for 

Details. 
437-8676

 

Pre-Party to the 
Meals on Wheels 

Benefit 
 

Master’s Lounge 
9:00pm- 1:00am

 
February 14 

Our deepest sympathies go 
out to Gerry Holland who 
lost his Sister. 





 



 
 

 

 
              

 

 

Friday night was filled with a lot 
of eagerness and willingness, 
moving in a new direction with 
its new officers.  It was 
awesome to see so many of 
our old club members out and 
taking part.  As always, new 
officers bring new ideas.  The
have been many wond
friendships made, a great 
connection to our community 
with our service projects, and 
hope 2003 produces the same. 

erful 

 
Carol Oakley 

re 

 
 
 

 
 

Just a note to all the Shag Club members that came 
out to support the Re-Up Party.  Thank You. 

,
ll 

 
A number of people signed up for membership at the 
party.  I could write about the party but instead would 
like to give you just some of the numerous positive 
comments made by our Shag Club members.  Words 
speak volumes…. 
 
Just a few of the comments were as follows: 
 

1) “As a member since the inception of the BSC, 
it’s been a longtime since I’ve had so much fun
it was like old times.  The party was we
organized and the committee did a great job on 
making sure everyone enjoyed themselves – 
thank you.” 

2) “I’ve been a member for a few years and at 
times wasn’t sure I fit in with the crowd.  This 
party was so much fun and people came up to 
me and made me feel welcome.  I look forward 
to coming back now.  You did a great job!” 

3) “Great Party!  Good idea on giving something 
back to our members.” 

4) “The party was a good idea.  Thought it was 
good to use the money made at the beach to 
do something for our members.” 

 
To the Committee members – Thank you for all that 
you did to make this a fun party.  This just goes to 
show; if we all work together and support each other 
as a club we can be successful. 
 
Carol Pettrigrew 
Re-Up Party – Chairperson 
Membership – Co-Chairperson 



 
 

Friday, January 10, 2003 the Burlington Shag Club held it is annual Re-up 
Party at Master’s Lounge at Ramada Inn, Burlington, NC.  The Membership 
Committee did an outstanding job of planning, organizing, and executing 
the events of the evening. It turned out to be a great party with record 
numbers of members attending. 

 
After the business meeting, the party began with great music provided by 
“Rockin” Ron Russ.  Ramada Inn prepared a great spread of food for the 
members to enjoy.   To enhance the atmosphere for the evening, a variety 
of sports theme blow-ups were suspended from the ceiling and table 
decorations were on every table. 
  
Many members had taken quite a bit of time planning what they would wear.  
The outfits worn ranged from referee, cheerleader, college sports 
enthusiast, NASCAR fan, baseball player, Payne Stewart golfer, and let us 
not fail to mention the hunter outfit complete with a shotgun and duck 
call. Clint Sharpe had to be the most creative in the bunch.  He was 
“The NFL Instant Replay Man” and he sported a hollowed out monitor with 
signage over his head. It was indeed hilarious!  The fact that so many 
members came out and participated in the evening was just what the 
membership committee had hoped for in this party.   
 
It was estimated that there were approximately 100 people there and many 
positive comments were made.  The mood was festive with everyone laughing 
and smiling.  Many long standing members as well as new ones were 
socializing and spent time getting acquainted with each other. The dance 
floor remained packed the entire evening.  Judy Smith won the Gift 
Certificate from Ramada for the monthly Birthday prize and Mike and 
Erlene Hayes won the 50/50 raffle. It has been reported that 50 
memberships, either re-up or new, were turned in throughout the night as 
well.   
 
    Congratulations to the Membership Committee on a job well done 
and a complete success! This was a perfect social forum for our club. 
What a way to start out the year! 
 
Submitted by Brenda Smith 

 
 

 



Meal On Wheels Benefit – February 15, 2003 
Ramada Inn Convention Center 

Door Work Schedule 
 
Time Convention Center Entrance Hallway/Lobby Entrance 
6:00 – 6:30 Kim Caldwell & Carl Hansen Terry Overby & Dennis Melton 
6:30 – 7:00 Ann & Jimmie Bare Earlene & Mike Hayes 
7:00 – 7:30 Debbie Wall & Allen Chavis Carol & Steve Pettigrew 
7:30 – 8:00 Denise & Chuck Upchurch Brenda Smith & Kent Bradsher 
8:00 – 8:30 Beth & Eddie Canada Kay & Bo Newman 
8:30 – 9:00 Linda & Bob Maccia Trish Maness & Terry Overby 
 

 
Meal On Wheels Benefit – February 15, 2003 

Ramada Inn Convention Center 
Lawn Buddy Raffle Ticket Work Schedule 

 
Time Name 
6:30 – 7:00 Clint and Angie Sharpe 
7:00 – 7:30 Trish Maness & Judy Smith 
7:30 – 8:00 Colon Bradsher & Sheila Bishop 
8:00 – 8:30 Linda Maccia & Stephen Stearns 
8:30 – 9:00 Kim Caldwell & Mary Gregory 
9:00 – 9:30 Nita Wilson & Ronnie Gregory 
9:30 – 10:00 Sandra Hinton & Henry Kahan 
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If you still haven’t gotten your tickets to the Meals On 
heels Benefit.  You can purchase them Friday night at 
aster’s.  Be sure and get yours ahead of time.  They’re 
$20.00 in advance and $25.00 at the door.  Make your 
ck payable to Alamance County Meals On Wheels.  Yo

certainl
e u 

y don’t want to miss the great show. 
 

 
 

S.O.S. Membership Application 
Please Print 

____________________________________Male:________Female:________ 

s:_______________________________________________________________ 

tate, Zip:_________________________________________________________ 

_____________________Were you an SOS member in 2002?  Yes:___NO:___ 

r to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be a member of the 
ub.  Please fill out the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to 
ton Shag Club) or cash to Peg Hansen.  Deadline to turn it in is Friday, February 
ter that date, you will have to purchase your card when you get to the beach. 



 
 
What an incredible year we have had in the Burlington Shag Club.  Remaining involved in the 
community as well as taking on some new projects for the betterment of our Club.  We have joined 
together as a team. More members are becoming active in bringing forth ideas to make contributions 
towards the success of many projects.  I am proud of the progress we have made and look forward to an 
increased participation in the coming year. 
 
It has been said that the turnouts at business meetings have reached record numbers and I am 
encouraged by this evolvement.  This indicates to me that the members are truly interested in the inner 
workings of our club.  We need this involvement to progress and I encourage more of our members to 
take part in the excitement of making a contribution.  Let’s continue to come together for the 
preservation of the shag dance and continue to be productive, with the goal of the betterment of the 
community and our club. 
 
As officers, we have already begun the important task of forming the committees that work throughout 
the year.  Each committee chair has contacted members to suggest their participation on the respective 
committee.  With the committees formed and sub-meetings taking place to formulate the year’s plan, I 
feel confident that this year will be exciting one.  If you are not on a committee, you can still participate 
by coming out and supporting our efforts.  It is very important that each member realize that the 
activities these committees may bring forth have the best interest of the club at heart.  However, it will 
still be up to the members to decide if the activity is fun, exciting and in the best interest of our club. 
 
I am honored to represent this organization as the Vice President.  I take this very seriously and look 
forward to working with everyone during the year.  I am very dedicated to the progress we can make as 
an organization and I welcome any comments that may help us achieve our objectives throughout the 
year.  Call on me anytime, I am here to help in any way I can.   
 
I hope everyone had a happy, joyous and safe holiday season and now that it is over, let’s have some 
shagging fun! 
 
Brenda R. Smith 
Vice President 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Our 
sympathies are 

extended to 
Ann Bare who 
lost her Sister 
in December. 

Editor’s Corner….. 
 
Being so new to the Shag community and club, I feel as if it’s 
been years.  There is always something happening to better the 
club, each other, and most importantly the citizens of Alamance 
County with our contributions.  I would just like to say it has 
been my pleasure getting to know some of you and I hope many 
more.  So please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions 
or concerns regarding the newsletter.  I also want to thank the 
people who have already contributed to mine and Angie’s first 
newsletter.   I hope everyone will be pleased with each 
newsletter they receive. 

Clint Sharpe 
casharpe@netpath.net 

Deadline for March Articles, 24th of February 
 



 
 



SPECIAL  EVENTS  CALENDAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Feb 14            BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night. 

    Pre-Party to the Meals On Wheels Benefit - Master’s Lounge 9:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. 
 
Feb 15            10th Annual Meals-On-Wheels Benefit, Ramada Inn Convention Center.  
            See flyer inside for all the details. 
 
Feb 21-23     ACSC Winter Workshop, Greenville, NC - see flyer inside. 
 
Feb 28-Mar 2    DJ Throwdown, North Myrtle Beach, SC. 
 
Mar 21     BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night. 
 
Mar 21-22   Alligator Crawl Mardi Gras Fest 2003, Atlantic Beach, NC - see flyer inside. 
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